Holcim US
Portland Plant H O Lc I M
3500 State HWY 120 R

Florence, CO 81226

April 1, 2025
To: Jocelyn Carter
Division of Reclamation, Mining, and Safety
1313 Sherman St Suite 215
Denver, CO 80203
RE: Coaldale Quarry - Request for Extension
Permit: M-1977-247

This letter constitutes a formal request for a 30-day extension to the abatement period for the
fuel leak/spill remediation at the Coaldale Quarry, operating under permit M-1977-247.

Excavation of the impacted site has been completed, and soil samples have been submitted for
laboratory analysis to ascertain the effectiveness of the remediation efforts. As of this date, we
have not received the analytical results necessary to confirm site clearance for backfilling with
clean material.

Therefore, we respectfully request an extension to allow for the following:
Receipt and evaluation of the laboratory analytical results.

1. Proper disposal of any contaminated soil identified through the testing process, in
accordance with applicable regulations.

2. Provision for further excavation and retesting, should the initial results indicate the
necessity for additional remediation.

3. Upon completion of the remediation activities, we will furnish comprehensive
documentation, including laboratory analytical reports and disposal records, to
substantiate the efficacy of the remediation and the appropriate disposal of excavated
material.

We appreciate your consideration of this request.
Regards,

Timothy Smith, P.E.

Quarry Manager

Holcim US Portland Cement Plant

3500 State HWY 120

Florence, CO 81226

Mobile 719-280-7975
timothy.smith@holcim.com
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